NOTES ON CAASP MEETING, Thursday, October 9, 2014
PACE, ANSONIA, CT

Present:  Rob Melillo (presiding), Bill Scalise, Corinne Byrne, Vicki Gustavson, , Allison Isidoro, Wayne Theriault, Dan Carboni, Shannon Spencer, Vincent Wynne, Jenifer Blemings, Jim Formme, 
1.  Treasurer’s Report:  Wayne reports that the checking account balance is $3302.11. Bills for STARS September 30 bus and lunch paid. Current paid programs include Bethel, Putnam, REACH, Ansonia, Farmington. Individual dues received from Vicki Gustavson.
2. Secretary’s Report:  Notes from last meeting were reviewed.
3. Membership Report:  REACH Program West Hartford, Putnam and Bethel, and Farmington are currently paid members. Bill has receive contacts from Branford, Bentley (Manchester), Stratford, New Horizons (New Haven), and Synergy (East Hartford).
4. Update on State Legislation:  Bill and Rob reported on the September 19 meeting of the Alternative Schools Committee at SERC in Middletown. Most of the meeting concerned defining alternative education. No decision was made. Craig Outhouse from Synergy in East Hartford presented the overview of their alternative program in transition. The next meeting is October 22 from 9-11 at SERC.
5. STARS Planning Sessions:  Corinne provided information about the field trip to see a motivational speaker (Jimmy Cupcakes) at Springfield Technical Community College on September 30. About 15 students REACH, Danbury and Southington attended along with program leaders. The program was very rewarding and set the stage for continued leadership training through the STARS planning group. The next meeting on October 28 (Tuesday) at REACH with the first leadership training. The November 20 meeting will be at Southington ALTA and January 13 will be at REACH. Times for the STARS meeting will be 10:00 am to 12:00 noon unless otherwise noted. Leadership themes will be Networking, Team work and collaboration, Be the best you and other ideas being developed. If you have suggestions, please let Corinne, Carol Wilkas, or Mark Hill know. Please plan now to attend the May 29, 2015 STARS Celebration at Lincoln College of New England in Southington whether you can participate in the planning sessions or not. Please contact Bill if you would like him to come out to your school and explain the STARS Program to you and your students.
6. November 4 Professional Development Day:  REACH has volunteered to host this year’s PD Day as Danbury can not. Workshops will include a STARS presentation (Corinne, Bill Carol and Mark, Teacher Evaluation update and helpful tips on SLOs and IAGDs Linette Branham, State Department of Education update on Alternative Schools Committee work (Scott Newgass and Wendy Simmons), Competency Based Schools and Teacher Evaluation Round Table (Mike Vose), and Content Area Specific Round Tables (Math, Science, English and Social Studies) and CCSS alignment.
7. General Discussion:  Allison and Dan from Ansonia asked several questions about credit assignment within programs and to students entering during the year. Jim from Bentley explained their credit based on points system which is easily converted back to credits. This enables students to acquire partial credits. Attendance issues were also discussed. Corinne explained REACH’s attendance concerning tardies as well. A tardy or dismissal are assigned a fraction (depending on time in or out) and when the absences reach 7.5 credit in the class is with held. Danbury has a 90 % attendance requirement with buy-back opportunities. Bentley uses their point system as a reward as well as punishment for attendance.
8. Next CAASP Meeting: The next CAASP meeting will be at REACH in West Hartford on November 13, 2014 and December 11 will be at Southington with a social gathering to follow.
